
ACC CANDADATE  
 

Bio for Scott McClatchy 

Howdy! I am Scott McClatchy, and I am applying for one of the vacant Architectural 
Control Committee positions here in Point Aquarius. 

My wife and I have lived on Antares since 2004. We have 2 daughters, ages 15 and 12. 
who attend Willis ISD schools and they are very active in cheerleading, gymnastics, and various 
other sports. My wife, Melissa, is an educator who currently works at The Educational Service 
Center in Huntsville teaching technology integration to teachers and administrators at 1SD's 
throughout the Region 6 area. 

I am a licensed sports medicine athletic trainer for Huntsville Memorial Hospital, and have 
worked as an LAT professionally since graduating Texas A&M University in 1994. My main 
responsibilities are to oversee and care for the medical needs of various athletes within the 
greater Huntsville/Willis area. In addition, I also help manage the day to day business needs of 
the Sports Medicine Department for HMH. I am also a licensed educator and hold a bachelor of 
science degree in health education. I currently teach four Principles of Health Science classes in 
the mornings at Willis High school. 

In the past 12 years, my wife and I have bought and sold several pieces of property within 
this subdivision. We have worked with a custom home builder and the subdivision ACC to build 
our current residence. We have also submitted plans to the PA-ACC to perform various 
improvements and upgrades to our properties. Several of the properties we have bought here in 
PA have come from the Montgomery County Tax Foreclosure list, of which, have caused these 
properties to once again become viable to our subdivision. All of these experiences have allowed 
me opportunities to work with the ACC and to get a good feel for what is needed to serve our 
subdivision as a member of this committee. I have spent the past 4 years on the Montgomery 
County Fair BBQ Committee, as well as, the HMH Concussion Management Committee, and 
several others over the years, and understand what it takes to serve in this capacity. 

I believe that each of us have a responsibility to work together and should strive to 
improve Point Aquarius in anyway possible. By being a resident and property owner, I feel it is 
my responsibility to give back to our community and would like to do so by working with the 
board and our residents as a member of the Architectural Control Committee. 


